"OLD COLLEGIANS RUGBY NEWS"

Publication of the Old Collegians Rugby Football Club's Rugby News.
Registered at the G.P.O. Adelaide for transmission by post as a periodical.
Editor: T. Maxwell, 37 Strangways Terrace, North Adelaide, 5006. Phone:
51-6971 (Bus) 67-2719 (Home). Secretary B. Levy, 31 Tennyson Avenue,
Tranmere, 7073. Phone: 32-2437.

ISSUE NO. 70/62

Price \$1.50 p.a.

11th November, 70.

TWO big events coming up

- (1) Cricket Match
- (2) Childrens Christmas Tree.

Please read on for details. Full support is requested.

CRICKET

O.C.R.F.C.

VS

S.A.R.U.R.A.

at the "Ford Oval" (Kensington Garden Reserve), The Parade, Kensington Gardens, 11.00 a.m. Sunday 29th November, 1970.

The following team has been selected to play under the following rules of our Cricket Club:

Greg Coulson
Barry Levy
Merrick Goodwin
Laurie Evans
Edward Suttell
Neil Schwartzer
David Stuart
Mick Guerin
Ron Dyman
Chris Sweeting
David Quodling
Jim Press
Duncan Leslie

Rules - Old Collegians Rugby Club, Cricket Club.

- 1. The taking of strong drink during play is forbidden. The getting of it is not.
- 2. The throwing of empty bottles whilst play is taking place is strictly forbidden. The throwing of full ones is ridiculous.
- 3. Batsmen may be carried from, but not onto, the field of play.
- 4. No bowler may bowl from a prone position, even though umpixes may be seen to assume this position during later stages of play.
- 5. Advertising on or around the pitch is forbidden except for discreet labels on bottles bearing words such as Southwark of Cooper.
- 6. When a batsman decides not to run, he should decline with the words "stay" or "no" and not "what the bloody hell" are you doing down this end of the pitch.
- 7. Contrary to some beliefs the winning side is that which scores the highest number of runs and not that side which has the greatest number of players still on their feet when stumps are drawn.
- 6. Stumps may be drawn at 5.30 p.m. but not Old Collegians. Neither may they be hung nor quartered.
- 9. In the event of rain, gumboots may be worn by batsman and bowlers only. Umpires should not be umbrellas to the stumps or prostrated fielders.
- 10. Any members of the S.A. Rugby Board seen attempting to erect goal posts or corner flags on the pitch during intervals of play should be reported to the umpires. The problems of playing round or through such posts are insurmountable.

This will be a family day, all members wives, children and friends invited. Bring a beach umbrella and food for lunch. Barbecues provided. Refreshments available. Players \$2.00 per head. Spectators 10 cents per glass.

CHILDRENS: CHRISTMAS TREE

Sunday 12th December next, 2.30 p.m. at the home of Mr. D.R. and Mrs. S.A. Quodling, 3 Cedar Avenue, Glenunga. Telephone 79-3785.

Parents and members wishing to stay on for barbecue tea please bring own meat and refreshments. Parents please bring present for each of your own children, value not be exceed \$1.00 each. Father Xmas arrives 3.30 p.m. Cool drinks, Ice Cream, Lollies, all free. Parents please bring a plate of goodies for childrens tea party.

HATCHED AFTER BEING LATCHED

Congratulations to Pam and Michael Jackson on the birth of a daughter "Mandy". The following letter was received from pam for which we thank her, and wish the Jacksons all the best.

"Bert Rogers and Members of Old Collegians."

Michael and I wish to express our sincere thanks for the kind thoughts extended to us on the birth of our little daughter Mandy. For those who are interested in statistics, she was a very healthy 7 lb。11章 ozs。

Although we are both pleased that it was a girl, we are disappointed that she won't become "another famous winger". However, as Bert Rogers stated "another try may result in a future winger". We hope so too!

I was extremely disappointed when I found I was unable to attend . the last great match, but I can assure you, I was there in spirit. Congratulations to you all.

Well, thank you all again and until next season, train hard.

Kindest regards, Pamela, Michael and Mandy."

To Sophie and David Quodling, A SON, Richard David. Congratulations to all the Quodlings and of course all our best wishes. This new full back will no doubt receive good tuition from a proud father, who is well versed in the art of good solid taukling.

GOODBYE AND GOOD LUCK, AL GIBSON

Yes, Al has been transferred to Darwin and leaves this day, noon. We are indeed sorry to see Al go. It was rather unfortunate the writer did not have earlier notice as the Club would certainly have liked to have extended the usual farewell to Al, who has been such a great Club Member. Let us hope Chris and Neil, if you read this, we have not seen the last of you now that Al has gone. Our Club needs you.